

Sir 9 Eas Tel: 2

Tel: 2577 3489

Fax: 2882 4520

Web: www.sekps.edu.hk

E-mail: webmaster@sekps.edu.hk

27<sup>th</sup> July, 2022 Circular 55 /2021-22

Dear Parents,

## A reported case of SEKPS teacher having positive R.A.T. result (July 27, 2022)

Please be noted that a teacher reported to school this morning that s/he was tested positive with R.A.T. The last day this teacher reported duty was July 26, 2022 (Tuesday). The school has already put forward the follow-up measures immediately:

- 1. Cleaned and sanitized the staff room, respective classrooms and washrooms thoroughly.
- 2. Reminded teachers, students and staff who had close contact with the student to take note of their health conditions.
- 3. Reported the case to CHP and EDB.

We will have close contact with the CHP, and follow up with the health conditions of all teachers, staff and students. Parents are reminded to undergo R.A.T. for their child and upload the result to eClass before coming to school every day. Parents should not bring their child to school if the R.A.T. has shown to be positive. Parents could get more information about the COVID-19 virus from the CHP website: <a href="https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html">https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html</a> or contact them at 2125 1111 / 2125 1122. For enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact Deputy Headmaster, Mr. Chow at 2577 3489.

We sincerely wish the teacher to recover soon. We thank you for your attention to the above matter and parents are advised to take precautionary measures to minimize the risk of contracting the COVID-19 virus during the holidays.

Wishing everyone a healthy and safe weekend!

Ms YU Hing-yin (Headmistress)